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Mission Statement  

SOW: The Gospel of Jesus the Christ  to all  generations 

GROW: His followers into spiritually mature disciples     

GO: Back into the world to serve others in His name     

October 2020 

 

Jerusalem Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Volume 58 Issue Number 10 

Jerusalem Evangelical Lutheran Church  
311 Second Street  
Schwenksville, PA 19473   
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Looking Ahead: Please Note 
Due to the current global situation we are in, this edition of the Good News is 

revised with just basic communication for the moment. All activities, worships, 
meetings, and rehearsals are carefully being revised and will slowly resume 

with restrictions and safety guidelines. Please stay tuned for further updates.   

 
Sunday worship services 9:30 AM in the Sanctuary  

 

 
 
 
 
 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

October 25, 2020 

Martin Luther's Seal (or the Luther Rose)  
Luther’s seal, or as it is sometimes called, Luther’s Rose, is the most widely known symbol of  Lutheranism.   

Luther was invited to create a personal symbol to summarize his faith in  1520.  As his writings became  
increasingly popular, there was a desire on the part of the Wittenberg printers to somehow indicate what was 
an authorized publication of Luther’s works.  So, they asked Luther to tell them what he would like to have as 
his personal mark on his published works which is shown below.  The meaning of each of the parts of the Seal 
are explained below as well. 

Mark your Calendars   
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Good News Deadline  
 
 

GOOD NEWS DEADLINE For the NOVEMBER Edition is  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 18TH !  

 

Please send all submissions to jelcsecretary@verizon.net or drop off at  
the Church office. 

              ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES! 
 

If the Coronavirus has put stress on your marriage, you are not alone!  
Lutheran Marriage Encounter has scheduled a couple of Weekends this fall, 
and we believe that you will find that attending a Weekend will help you  
renew and revitalize your marital relationship no matter whether your  

marriage is in great shape or if you could really use some help. The Weekends currently 
scheduled are: 
 
October 16-18 at the Olmsted Retreat in Ludlow, PA, an hour north of Pittsburgh.  
 
Scholarships are available for those in need of financial assistance--simply email or call us 
at the information below before you register. Registrations will be very limited as we plan to 
provide ample space in the conference room for each couple. If the virus should cause us 
to have to cancel the Weekend, your registration will, of course, be transferred to a later  
Weekend or refunded if you wish. So please sign up now, at the website: 
www.GodLovesMarriage.org to ensure your spot. Don't miss this opportunity to enhance 
and enrich your relationship! For questions, please contact Northeast US Directors of  

Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or  
fjschamber@comcast.net.  

Christian Education  
  

   We all know how different many things look this year during these unprecedented times.  
We are grateful for technology now more than ever.  Worship Services are able to be  
enjoyed and shared online, and now we are able to continue ministering to our young  
children virtually. We officially kicked off this year’s Sunday School through virtual means. It was indeed a 
pleasure to see the faces of some of our young friends. It has been a long six months since we have been 
able to gather and learn about the word of God. 

 
 This year our Sunday School instruction is divided by the following groups:  

Pre-K-3rd grade: Led by Sarah Englehart & Robin Schlichter 
4th-6th grade: Led by Becky Johnson & Glenda Ortiz  

 
Confirmation Class - grades 7th-9th: Led by Nancy Arnold, Jack Bowman, and Bob Rhoads. 

 
Please look forward to weekly emails providing everyone with Zoom invitations for your child (children) to 

join us on Sunday mornings from 11:00-11:30 am.  

http://www.GodLovesMarriage.org
mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net
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Council Meeting Highlights   

Dear JELC Congregation: 
 

     Greetings to the Congregation as we enter Fall.  If you have been following our online streamed services, 
we thank you for staying in touch with our worship.  As you may know, we have been very fortunate and 
blessed to have Vicar Stephen Boyhont lead us in worship the last few weeks.  Vicar Stephen Boyhont has 
graciously agreed to lead us in worship at least through November and possibly through December  
depending on our needs.  Many thanks to Stephen! 
 

    Not only do we have a new worship leader, we also have a new worship location, the Sanctuary.  It is so 
nice to be back in the Sanctuary.  It has given worship the feel of Normal that we all talk about.  It is a real 
pleasure to be able to worship with music from our incredible organ again and to see the altar, stain glass 
windows, and banners! 
 

   As I mentioned in my last update, we are taking many precautions to safeguard against transmission of the 
Covid-19 virus when we worship in the Sanctuary.  All doors leading to the Sanctuary are open to avoid  
having to touch them.  In addition, we have hand sanitizer located in the Narthex and at both entries to the 
Sanctuary.  The pews in the Sanctuary are taped off to ensure that everyone is socially distanced.  If someone 
uses the chair to get to the Sanctuary, it is sanitized after each use.  Everyone attending worship has been 
wearing masks to protect others.  And finally, the handrails, pews and almost anything else that you touch 
are being sanitized the Friday preceding Sunday worship. 
 

   In the event that we are able to celebrate communion, distribution will be performed following the process 
we used in the social hall: assistants will walk around and distribute the wafers and wine and everyone will 
wait to take their masks off at the same time.  Ushers will collect cups.  Donations will be collected in plates 
as you exit the Sanctuary.  Everyone will exit the Sanctuary while maintaining a safe distance.   
So again, welcome back to the Sanctuary.  We are back, we are safe, and we would love to see everyone  
return to worship with us in person. 
 

God Bless, 
 

Tony Damiani 
Acting President of Congregational Council 

 SEPTEMBER 1, 2020 

 Christian Education committee will send out an email letter to the congregation about Sunday school 
for children who would be interested in virtual Sunday school.  A registration form will be attached. 

 Council approved having Communion on the 1st and 2nd Sundays of the month and on special Festival 
Sundays as long as we have an ordained pastor to consecrate the elements prior to the services and that 
we have a pastor/communion assistant available to hand out the communion. 

 Debbie Bartlett submitted her letter of resignation as Council Secretary effective August 26th.  Council 
approved Sue Fulmer to be the Acting Secretary until a replacement is found. 

 Council approved returning worship services to the Sanctuary on September 13th with proper protocols 
in place. 

 Sue Fulmer will contact folks (from previous early and late services) who have agreed to serve as     
ushers at the 9:30 AM Worship Service, make up a schedule and email/mail copy to all ushers. 

 Renee Bartlett will update the cleaning instructions to use in the Sanctuary. 

 Council approved purchasing a tri-pod and direct feed camera to use in the Sanctuary for live       
streaming. 
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Finance Committee 
FINANCE UPDATE-AUGUST 2020 

 

   Below you will see the Finance Committee update for August 2020.  Current Income was once again less 
than Current Expenses, although the Current Giving exceeded the amount from August 2019.  This increase 
in giving combined with a decrease in expenses made for an improvement in income vs expenses numbers. 
The last six months, expenses have exceeded income by an average of $8,890 per month. 
 
   Once again, thank you to all who have continued to give on line or have mailed in their offering.  It is truly 
appreciated and helps to pay the ongoing expenses of Jerusalem’s ministry.  We ask those of you who are 
able to please continue to send your financial gifts to Jerusalem.  We sincerely hope that as things are      
beginning to open up again (and restrictions are lessening) and as in-person worship has begun, giving has 
begun to increase (at least for one month).  This effort needs to continue now that Pastor Wayne has moved 
on to another congregation to assist them in their transition.  Jerusalem needs to continue to move forward in 
our mission in this place. 
 
   Thanks once again to David Crist and Glenda Ortiz for their efforts in getting information and our weekly 
services out to the congregation during this period of social isolation.  In addition, many thanks to Tony 
Damiani, Council, David and Glenda for their efforts in starting up in-person worship. Finally, thanks also 
to Mike Mancini for his efforts to get the new equipment and set up a better way to handle the streaming of 
our services.  Everyone’s efforts have been truly appreciated and help us all in continuing to feel connected. 

                         CURRENT INCOME-AUGUST  2020    

   CURRENT 
MONTH ACTUAL 

 CURRENT 
MONTH BUDGET DIFFERENCE 

ACTUAL 
YEAR TO 

DATE 
BUDGET YEAR 

TO DATE DIFFERENCE 

            

$14,748.00 $20,613.00 -$5,865.00 $127,035.00 $164,900.00 -$37,865.00 

      

                          CURRENT GIVING-AUGUST  2020    

   CURRENT 
MONTH ACTUAL 

 CURRENT 
MONTH BUDGET DIFFERENCE 

ACTUAL 
YEAR TO 

DATE 
BUDGET YEAR 

TO DATE DIFFERENCE 

            

$13,541.00 $16,667.00 -$3,126.00 $106,448.00 $133,333.00 -$26,885.00 

      

                         CURRENT EXPENSES-AUGUST  2020  

   CURRENT 
MONTH ACTUAL 

 CURRENT 
MONTH BUDGET DIFFERENCE 

ACTUAL 
YEAR TO 

DATE 
BUDGET YEAR 

TO DATE  DIFFERENCE 

            

$24,421.00 $25,558.00 $1,137.00 $190,886.00 $204,464.00 -$13,578.00 

      

                       INCOME VS EXPENSES-AUGUST  2020  

   CURRENT 
MONTH ACTUAL     

YEAR TO 
DATE   

DIFFERENCE-
ACTUAL VS 

BUDGET 

            

-$9,673.00     -$63,851.00   -$24,287.00 
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     With the cool, crisp days of October upon us, the children and staff at Jerusalem Lutheran 
Day Care are looking forward to a lot of fall fun and frolicking.  To begin with, we are anx-
ious to continue our hikes on the Perkiomen Trail where we will search for signs of fall.  Also, 

we are planning walks to the Greenfield Retirement Community to exchange waves and smiles with the resi-
dents who gather behind the lobby windows for our visits.  Next we will experience Oktoberfest, JLDC style.  
We will enjoy pretzels, birch beer, and German polka music.  Das ist gut!  In addition, while we are unable to 
go on field trips due to COVID-19 restrictions at this time, we will be bringing a pumpkin patch to JLDC.  
Each child will have an opportunity to find and “pick” the perfect pumpkin from our playground patch.  Last-
ly, we will conclude the month with a celebration of Halloween; one of our favorite holidays.  We are excited 
to see which costumed characters will appear this year. We can’t wait to get the party started!   

Please join us in congratulating Miss Tanya German on her 15th anniversary at JLNS&DC.  Tanya began her 
career here as a teacher’s aide.  She has held her present position of Toddler teacher for the past 10 years.  
We are blessed to have such a dedicated, caring and loving teacher.  May God bless Tanya and JLNS&DC 
with many more years of service! 
 

We would like to offer heartfelt thanks to the following JELC members: 
Tim and Nancy Arnold for installing new batteries on the emergency lights throughout the center. 
Tony Damiani for attending to several maintenance issues. 
The Rittich family for their generous donations of books and toys. 
 

JLNS&DC is continuing to accept donations of disinfecting wipes and alcohol swabs.  We use these high de-
mand items on a daily basis.  Thank you for considering this request. 

 

JERUSALEM LUTHERAN NURSERY SCHOOL AND DAY CARE CENTER 

Member Events  

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

1 Keith Martin 

2 Ella Benz 

4 Allison & Sarah Grosick   

5 Cameron Bartlett, Andrew Scott  

6 Effa Mae Hunt  

8 Nancy Albright  

9 Sharon Balla  

11 Ida Lance, John Markley,  

     Kimberly Tyson  

12 Lars Hagner  

13 Carol Sprainer   

16 Hannah Poust  

17 Owen Gillespie, Bill Luyben 

    Grace Lundeen 

18 David Crist  
19 Julie Sanders, Kristen Sanders  

20 Kyle Kohler, Samantha Pfister  

21 Joe Dildine, Deanna Koehler  

23 Jeffrey Erb  

24 Jack Bowman, Michael Damiani,  

     Martina Moffo  

25 Shannon Rhoads, Trinity Schaefer  

26 Mike Yocum 

28 Edward Roth, Nykolas Rusin,  

     Emily Englehart, Ryan Englehart  

29 Scott Ruby, Kristi Szczesny  

31 Caesar Gorski, Jr., Marion Roberts  
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                           CARE TEAM 
                    Sunshine Friends Birthdays 
                        Joe Dildine - October 21st 

 
Here is a list of our current Sunshine Friends:   
Lizzie Bence, Mary & Bill Cressman, Joe Dildine,  
Jean Fulmer, June Kolb, Lucy Reed, Frank Renninger,  
Helen Wells and Janice & Ed Witte. 

 
Great Is Thy Faithfulness 

 

Great is thy faithfulness, O God my Father;  
there is no shadow of turning with thee;  
thou changest not, thy compassions, they fail not;  
as thou hast been thou forever wilt be.  
 

Refrain:  Great is thy faithfulness!  Great is thy faithfulness!   
Morning by morning new mercies I see:  all I have needed thy 
hand hath provided --  
Great is thy faithfulness, Lord, unto me! 
 

Summer and winter and springtime and harvest, sun, moon, and stars in their courses above  
join with all nature in manifold witness to thy great faithfulness, mercy, and love. [Refrain] 
 

Pardon for sin and a peace that endureth, thine own dear presence to cheer and to guide,  
strength for today and bright hope for tomorrow, blessings all mine, with ten thousand beside!  
[Refrain] 

As the hot, humid summer turns into a beautiful cool fall, our Care Team 
continues to be in touch with our shut-ins and those other seniors who 
have had to stay in their homes during the pandemic.  We are happy to 
report that our shut-ins and seniors are doing well and have managed to 
get through this time with the help of other members, their families and 

friends.  During the year, the committee purchases the large print magazine “Christ in Our 
Home” which is a quarterly devotional resource that encourages readers to live out their faith 
daily.  Each reflective reading is accompanied by a daily scripture reference and prayer for the 
day.  In the past, prior to the pandemic, individual Care Team members hand delivered copies 
to the shut-ins when they visited and took communion to them.  We thank Babs for continuing 
to distribute these magazines, by hand or by mail, to our shut-ins during this time. 
 

Please continue to keep in touch with your Church family!   

Please contact Babs deFrenes  
or Sue Fulmer with any questions.   

Take care & thank you!  
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Thank You 
During our first in person worship in the Sanctuary, I offered words of thanks to all that have helped keep our 
Congregation and church going over the last few months.  Many people have given of their time and talents, 
and I would like to express my sincere gratitude and thanks on behalf of the Congregation.  So, thank you to 
the following people: 

 Glenda and David for organizing and planning our worship services 

 Tim and Nancy Arnold for counting offering, and for spending an unbelievable amount of time replacing 
emergency lighting batteries throughout our facilities (did anyone even know we had emergency  

      lighting?) 

 Tim Arnold and Paul Ensminger for cutting grass the entire year 

 Michael Mancini for spending days upon days to give us professional streaming of our worship service; 
Michael spent an unbelievable amount of time researching, purchasing, connecting, installing, and testing 
our new streaming system 

 Jack Bowman for handling our streaming before we had the current system 

 All the Ushers that trained and that have been doing extra duty to make sure that our facilities are  
       sanitized and safe for all 

 Finance Committee for meeting almost weekly over the last few months to improvise as needed to pay all 
expenses with limited contributions 

 Care Team for reaching out to try and keep in touch with everyone 

 Congregation for continuing to support our mission financially and otherwise 

 Call Committee for working diligently in their efforts to find a new pastor to call to service 

 Congregational Council for meeting frequently to try and keep things going 

 And to our Christian Education folks that have put together a program to try and get our youth back to 
worship activities 

We realize that we are in uncharted territory with this Pandemic.  I can tell you that there are a lot of people 
working behind the scenes and there is still much to be done.  If we have missed something that is important 
to you, I apologize on behalf of Congregational Council.  If you do have a need that you feel is not being met, 
please reach out to us by calling Glenda and she will direct you to the person that can best satisfy your  
request. 
 
Tony Damiani 

Acting President Congregational Council 

       God picks you from the patch and brings you in 
                                                   ~ ( John 15:16) ~ 

 

Then he washes all the dirt off of you 
          ~ (2 Corinthians 5:17) ~ 

 

     He opens you up and scoops out all the yucky stuff.  
      He removes the seeds of doubt, hate, greed, etc. 

                                          ~ (Roman 6:6) ~ 
 

Then he carves you a new smiling face 
                                           ~ (Psalm 71:23) ~  

 

                                  And he puts his light inside you for all the world to see  
                                           ~ (Matthew 5:16) ~ 
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 OFFICE HOURS  
Tues., Wed., Thurs. (Closed Fri.) 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.,  
 

Office Telephone: 610-287-7104  
Office FAX: 610-287-7992 

Website: www.jelc.org  
 
 

 

Glenda Ortiz, Secretary 
jelcsecretary@verizon.net  

 
 

David Crist, Director of Music 
cell phone: 610-489-3320 

Email:  dcrist27@gmail.com 
 

 Jerusalem Lutheran Nursery  
School & Day Care (JLNS&DC) 

Telephone: 610-287-6360  

 

Give the Gift of Sight to Others –  
Donate your old & unused  

Eyeglasses 
 

We thank you for your eyeglasses  
donations.   

The boxes filled with the collected glasses  
will be sent to the Lions Club Eyeglass  

Recycling Center in central NJ.  
 

Your donated eyeglasses will make a great  
difference in many people’s lives.  

 

Give the gift of sight to others.   
For more information about the NJ Lions Club  

Eyeglass Recycling Center visit www.njlerc.org.   
 

Please call the church office to 
schedule a drop-off.  

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

SINGLE SERVICE  at 9:30 AM 

in the SANCTUARY  

  

 

Church Council Members for 2020 
    

    (Vacant)            President 

   Tony Damiani           Vice President  

   (Vacant)                       Secretary 

   Caesar Gorski, Jr.            Treasurer 

   Renee Bartlett                       Financial Secretary  

  

 Andy Englehart   Don Peters  

 Sue Fulmer                  Fred Poust  

            Brad Good   Robin Schlichter 

 Janet Luyben    

  

 
  - Other Leaders - 

 
 Babs deFrenes - Care Team Chair 
 Lisa Pfister  - Worship and Music Chair 
 Bruce Fulmer - Finance Chair 
 Donna Wisniewski - Assistant Treasurer 
 Becky Dice - Assistant Financial Secretary 

   Shop at AmazonSmile and Support  

http://www.njlerc.org

